
Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration
September 21, 2012 Meeting

The September 2012 meeting of the Ohio Chapter, Association for Accounting Administration was held at 
Franklin University in Dublin, Ohio on September 21, 2012.

The following members were in attendance:

Kelly Nizzer- Bates Schlabig & Associates, Ltd. Akron, OH
Tammy Boring Snyder & Company Lancaster, OH
Lori Ellinger Kirsch CPA Group LLC Oxford, OH
Paul Fellinger Shriver & Company Cincinnati, OH
Sarah Galley Polman & Talmage CPAs, Inc. Dayton, OH
Patti Ianni Howard Wershbale & Co. Cleveland, OH
Michelle Johnson Martinet Recchia, Inc. Willoughby, OH
Marla Martin Weber O’Brien, Ltd. Sylvania, OH
Kim Miller Hall, Kistler & Company, LLP Canton, OH
Susan Moon Hall, Kistler & Company, LLP Canton, OH
Kyle Plummer Norman Jones Enlow Columbus, OH
Leisha Rospert Payne, Nickles & Company Norwalk, OH
Anna Sary Zinner & Co., LLP Cleveland, OH
Kim Tanner Whitcomb & Hess, Inc. Ashland, OH
Sharon Trabbic William Vaughan Company Maumee, OH
Barb Walker Barnes Dennig & Company Cincinnati, OH

Presentation

This meeting’s presentation was “Professional Issues Update” presented by Clarke Price, Ohio Society of 
Certified Public Accountants.

Business Meeting

Minutes of the July 2012 meeting were approved, as was the Treasurer’s report.  

Kelly Nizzer-Bates, Chapter Vice-President, gave an update on the chapter mailing campaign. Our 2012 
meetings were promoted on the 18-month postcard campaign. Our November meeting postcard is in the 
mail and targets 100 firms surrounding our meeting location.

Sharon thanked all Chapter members for their commitment and participation in the Ohio Chapter.

Sarah Galley, Program Chair, shared the upcoming speakers/topics:

• November 2012 - James Metzler, AICPA - Small Firm Interests, PCPS & New Horizon 2025 Report
• February 2013 – Rob Nance – I-Shade
• May 2013 – Ron Baker, VeraSage Institute, Value Billing

Sharon Trabbic, Chapter President, reminded members that the AAA National Office provides rebates for 
our chapter speaker fees.

The officers awarded Tammy Boring, Ohio Chapter Treasurer, for her years of service and dedication to 
the Ohio Chapter.



Sharon gave a brief overview of the Accredited Administrator in Accounting Practice Management 
(AAAPM) Program and encouraged members to seek certification. Sharon acknowledged those members 
who have successfully completed the certification process.

Sharon shared feedback from the Chapter Survey regarding Ohio Chapter meeting days for 2013. For 
2013, the Ohio Chapter meetings will be held on Thursday’s. In addition, Sharon shared that in the history 
of our Chapter, Annual Meetings have been held at the President’s office.  Sharon is not requesting 
members to drive to Maumee, Ohio; therefore our July Annual Meeting will be held at Franklin University. 

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Friday, November 16, 2012 at the Franklin University in Dublin.  

Roundtable Topics
• Sign on bonus
• Flex schedules
• Summer hours
• Body art
• Yellow Pages
• Performance Evaluations
• Dress – business casual
• CCH Intelligence
• Health Savings
• CCH PDF Organizers
• Seasonal Staff
• Smart Phones
• Core Values
• Fee Increases
• Staff Outings
• Make-Do
• Intern Pay
• CPE
• Cell phones
• Remote Desktop
• Morale
• Workflow
• Computer monitoring
• QuickBooks


